
 

 
 
 
 
 

JOINT STATEMENT 
by the Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops  

and the Anglican Church of Canada  
on the Occasion of the Canonization of Cardinal John Henry Newman,  

13 October 2019 
 
Dear friends in Christ, 
 
Saint John Henry Newman was a disciple of Jesus Christ who was uniquely graced by the Holy Spirit 
with many personal, intellectual, and spiritual gifts. Baptized into Christ in the Church of England, 
his particular journey of faithfulness, through the baptism we all share, would call him into service as 
a priest, scholar, and educator, and later as a Roman Catholic theologian and eventual member of the 
College of Cardinals. Along the way, his talents and charisms were nurtured and shared in a variety 
of ways in both our traditions, to their significant mutual benefit. 
 
In this regard, we recall how his writing and teaching led to a renewal of contemporary theological 
reflection through a return to the sources of the apostolic and conciliar periods of early Church 
history. We recognize his influence on liturgical life and traditions of contemplative prayer, with its 
emphasis on beauty, devotion, and reverence, particularly through his life in the Congregation of the 
Oratory, which he established in England. A number of institutions of higher education have likewise 
drawn deep inspiration from Newman’s intellectual legacy, as marked by the establishment of 
Newman Centers on university campuses in North America and Great Britain since the late 
nineteenth century. We remember his pastoral heart, especially for young people, and how he sought 
to bring intellectual appreciation towards the mysteries of the faith, always keeping in mind the 
pastoral needs of people.  
 
Though Newman’s life has at times been a source of tension between Anglicans and Roman 
Catholics in the past, today we are able to affirm together that Newman is a figure whom all of us can 
celebrate in common; a brother in Christ Jesus, in whose formation both our churches had a share. 
Indeed, we can even see in his legacy the planting of many seeds in both communities which later 
contributed to the ecumenical fruit which has grown between us at the global and local levels. This 
includes the work of the Anglican-Roman Catholic International Commission (ARCIC) and the 
International Anglican-Roman Catholic Commission for Unity and Mission (IARCCUM), as well as 
the Anglican-Roman Catholic Dialogue of Canada (ARC Canada) and the Anglican-Roman Catholic 
Bishops’ Dialogue (ARC-B). 
 
Today, as John Henry Newman is canonized in Rome, both the Anglican Church of Canada and the 
Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops, give thanks together for his faithful witness of a Christian 
life. May it inspire baptized disciples of Christ, both Catholic and Anglican, to continued renewal, 
holiness, and service to others, “that all may be one” (John 17:21). 
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